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StreamNet will use 1:100,000-scale hydrography as the primary means to reference stream-based data to the StreamNet system.





StreamNet will adopt a single form of the 1:100,000-scale hydrography that is consistent region-wide (herein PNW 100K) and will actively encourage others involved with Fish and Wildlife Program-funded activities to also adopt this coverage. 





The PNW 100K will be a fundamental component of the StreamNet data exchange format protocol.  Region-wide, stream-based spatial data developed or compiled through StreamNet will be exchanged using the PNW 100K, as well as other agreed-upon data exchange protocol. 





StreamNet will seek to create a PNW 100K coverage that is accurate and complete.  However, it is recognized that errors will occur and that these can, in many instances, be most efficiently corrected as data is added to the system, as opposed to striving to have the PNW 100K in perfect order prior to use.





Once a suitable PNW 100K system is in place, the highest priority for spatial data and related GIS activities will be to bring data into the StreamNet system, as opposed to enhancing underlying hydrography.





StreamNet will assume responsibility for managing this coverage for Fish and Wildlife Program-related activities until such time as formal agreement is reached for this to be done by others.  Management, including corrections and enhancements, will be implemented according to agreed-upon, written protocol.  





The PNW 100K coverage will be distributed to others in such a manner that recipients understand the protocols involving use and enhancement of the system.  The principal means for distribution will be the regional web site as this will help facilitate consistency among users.





While effort will be made to facilitate development and use of a consistent hydrographic data layer by programs and activities outside of the Fish and Wildlife Program, StreamNet will not assume responsibility for ensuring consistency between the PNW 100K and these efforts, unless there is specific agreement for this, including non-Fish and Wildlife Program funds being made available to cover cost.





StreamNet will cooperate with appropriate efforts to create 1:24,000-scale hydrographic data layers, particularly regarding the merging of data compiled at 1:24K into the PNW 100K, but will not assume responsibility for correcting the PNW 100K to conform with 1:24K hydrography or otherwise manage 1:24,000-scale data unless there is a specific project-related reason for doing so – for example, to capture significant new fish distribution data.  





StreamNet participants will not use Fish and Wildlife Program funds to work on revision or enhancement of hydrographic data layers other than the regional PNW 100K unless specific provision is made for this.





While maintaining a vested interest in the proper maintenance of the PNW 100K, StreamNet is open to creation of a process outside of the project through which the PNW 100K might be maintained for the long-term, provided that this can be accomplished in a way that maintains system integrity. 


